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Dear Parents/Carers 

Monday was a very exciting time in the Foundation area with all the new students 

arriving dressed in their school uniforms eagerly looking forward to starting 

school. The Foundation students have settled in well and are working beautifully.  

The Year 3-6 swimming program has been very smooth. The feedback has been 

positive from the pool and the students are looking forward to the House 

Swimming Carnival at Aquarena. This is always a fun day with the children racing 

against one another. There are events suitable for swimmers and non-swimmers. 

Please remember: 

 The school day begins at 9.00 am. It is important that students are at school and 

settled in their classrooms by 9.00 am. 

 Also morning drop off should not be prior to 8.45 am. The playground is not 

supervised until 8.45 am and classrooms will be open at that time. 

 Please be mindful of our students when driving to school in the mornings and 

afternoons. There are clear traffic guidelines sign 

posted. There should be  

no parking in the staff car parks. Common sense and 

care should be taken at all times. Our children are very 

precious! 

-/CONT 



JULIE’S REPORT 

Friday 8 February from 6.00 pm – 7.30 pm is our Gymbus picnic. 

All new Foundation families and new families are welcome as well 

as the families of the Year 6 Buddies. 

Please bring a picnic dinner and picnic rug. This is an excellent 

opportunity for parents to meet and form lasting friendships. 

Next week on Monday and Tuesday Jess Bullen, Jarod Ryan, Ellen Kiel,  

Jodie Barutta, Marina Redmile, Julie-Anne Tseregounis and myself will be attending 

professional development days on School Wide Positive Behaviours Support and on 

Thursday and Friday Jarod Ryan, Chris Kovits, Kris Pepper and I will be attending  

Numeracy professional development days at Melbourne University. Robyn Fraser will 

be acting principal on Monday and Tuesday and Jess Bullen on Thursday and Friday. 

We are still looking for a volunteer to help run our uniform shop. The commitment is 

a couple of hours either at drop off or pick up time once a fortnight. If you are 

available please contact the office. 

   Kind regards 

       Julie 

CONT/- 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK / CHILD SAFE 

The Victorian Government is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. As 

part of the Victorian Government’s commitment to implementing the recommendations of the Betrayal of 

Trust report, which found that more must be done to prevent and respond to child abuse in our 

community, there is a new regulatory landscape surrounding child safety, underpinned by the new 

PROTECT Child Safe Standards. 

At Donburn, we are confident that all Child Safe standards are being met and that all children are safe 

and cared for. In line with the Child Safe practices, all volunteers within the school, including parents who 

are assisting, must have a current Working with Children Check. 

To obtain a Working with Children card please go to http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/  

Upon receiving your card please provide the office with a photocopy before commencing any work with 

children. 

For any more information please feel  

free to contact either Julie or myself.  

Jarod Ryan - Assistant Principal  

(Child Safe Leader) 



Thursday   7 February  Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 9am - 9:30am 

Friday    8 February  Years 3 - 6 Swimming Program ends 

       Assembly 

         Foundation and Year 6 Gymbus (6pm - 7:30pm) 

Monday  11 February  Canteen Lunch Orders recommence  

Thursday 18 February  School Council Meeting  

Friday  22 February  Assembly 

Thursday 26 February  Parent Information Evening 2019 

Tuesday    5 March   School Photos 

Wednesday   6 March  Parent Teacher Interviews 

Monday   11 March  LABOUR DAY Public Holiday  

Tuesday  12 March  Years 1 and 2 (9 Day) Swimming Program begins 

Monday  18 March  School Council AGM 

Friday    5 April   Last day of Term 1 

TERM 2 

Tuesday  23 April   First day of Term 2 

Thursday 25 April   ANZAC DAY Public Holiday 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Wednesday 13 February   Years 3 - 6 House Swimming Carnival 

COMPASS EVENTS    PAYMENTS AND CONSENTS 

PE AND SPORTS EVENTS 

Wednesday 13 February  Years 3 - 6 Swimming Carnival 

   Parent helpers for the carnival are welcome.  

    Please contact Ms Papamichael 

Thursday 21 February  District Swimming  

Monday    4 March  Division Swimming 

Be Sunsmart! 

Hats to be worn 

until the end of 

April.  

Purchase hats at 

rhsports.com.au 

P. 1800 819 124 



SEVERE FOOD ALLERGIES - IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

We have students at Donburn with severe food allergies to peanuts and nuts. Due to the severity of 
these  

allergies to nuts, we are asking that you be mindful of this when sending food into the classroom. 

If you decide to send in treats for birthday celebrations, please notify the teacher in advance, and send 
in healthy, peanut free, tree-nut free treats. 

We appreciate your cooperation in keeping our students safe! 

If you’d like to discuss this matter further please contact me. 

Thank you,  

Julie Hoskin - Principal 

 

亲爱的家长/亲属们， 

本校有一些学生对花生及坚果类食品严重过敏，希望家长们注意。本校提醒各位家长不要

给学生带任何花生及坚果类食品和零食到校。 

如果家长希望让学生带一些庆祝生日的小吃到班上，请一定要通知班主任老师，并一定避

免含有花生及坚果类食品，且希望是健康食品。 

为了在校全体学生的安全及健康，我校感谢大家的支持与合作。 

如果有任何疑问请来校洽谈。 

致谢， 

校长Julie Hoskin 

 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

We have students at Donburn with severe food allergies to peanuts and nuts. 

저희 Donburn 에는 땅콩 및 견과류에 심한 알러지가 있는 학생들이 다니고 있습니다. 

Due to the severity of these allergies to nuts, we are asking that you be mindful of this when sending food into the classroom. 

견과류에 심한 알러지를 보이는 학생들이 있는 관계로, 반으로 음식을 보내주실 경우 이 점을 주의해 주시기 바랍니다. 

If you decide to send in treats for birthday celebrations, please notify the teacher in advance, and send in healthy, peanut free, tree-nut 
free treats. 

만약 생일을 위해 반으로 간식을 넣어주실 경우에는 담임 선생님께 미리 알려 주시기 바라며, 땅콩과 견과류가 포함 되어 있

지 않은 건강한 간식으로 보내 주시기 바랍니다. 

We appreciate your cooperation in keeping our students safe! 

학생들의 안전 유지에 협조해 주셔서 감사합니다. 

If you’d like to discuss this matter further please contact me. 

이에 관해 더 궁금하신게 있으시면 제게 연락 주시기 바랍니다. 

Thank you, 

감사합니다. 

Julie Hoskin 줄리 호스킨 Principal 교장 



Welcome back to our Donburn families- new and old.   

Hoping everyone has had a smooth start to the 2019 School 
year. 

It’s time to begin planning our fun fundraising events for the year 
and for that, we require a team of volunteers to get events off 
the ground and out into the community. We invite you to the AGM on Friday, 
February 22 @ 9.15am in the Staffroom.  All positions will become vacant 
and election of the following positions will be held. 

Positions Available: 

                President 

                Vice-President 

                Treasurer 

                Secretary 

I encourage everyone to consider the above positions or attend the monthly 
meetings. New ideas and feedback are always welcomed and encouraged. If 
you are interested in any of the positions or would like to know more, please 
contact either myself or Julie.   

P&F President (2018) 

Michelle Chryssafis 

0413 213 054 

mishc@tpg.com.au 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS COMMITTEE NEWS 

ACTION PLANS AND CONSENT FORMS 

A reminder to everyone that we require Action Plans, signed by your doctor, 

for 2019. If your child suffers from Diabetes, Asthma, Allergies, Anaphylaxis, 

Epilepsy or any other medical condition requiring individual care we 

need an action plan endorsed by the doctor. 

Also we are unable to provide medication, including Panadol to any student at 

the school for any reason unless the medication is supplied to the school and 

we have a your written consent. 

mailto:mishc@tpg.com.au


 

  

 

 

Tap on your child’s photo 

to access next screen. 

Tap the 

‘APPROVALS’ tab 

USING THE 

COMPASS APP 
Tap the + symbol to 

add an attendance 

approval 

Hint: the 

REASON 

tab is at the 

top of the 

next screen. 

RECORDING ATTENDANCE THROUGH COMPASS 

https://donburn-vic.compass.education 

HINT: visit the 

Donburn web site 

donburn.vic.edu.au 

and click on the 

COMPASS link. 

USING COMPASS 

ON A 

WEB BROWSER 

HINT: click on the 

+ to add Parent 

Approvals 

HINT: click save 

 



CHESS CLUB - STARTING TUESDAY 12 FEBRUARY 

Do you love Science?  Are you interested in finding out more 

about how things work in the world around you?   

Yes? - well then Science Club is for you! 

We will meet every Monday at lunchtime (2.05pm) in the  

Art Room.  Listen for the announcement during lunch time. 

See you there. - Dr (Mrs) McInnes 

SCIENCE CLUB - MONDAYS  

GARDENING CLUB - TUESDAY 

Welcome back to term one 2019. Gardening Club will resume 

every Tuesday during the second half of lunch from 2:05pm – 

2:30pm. If you’re available during this time, we would love to 

have some help cleaning up the garden so we can begin to 

plant new and exciting produce to grow!  

We always welcome any donations which can be put towards our school 

garden. Pots, fertilisers or soil are always welcome along with anything else 

you feel will help our garden grow.  

GARDENING HACK: If you’re thinking of growing a garden in your own 

home, basil, mint and parsley are now in season and a great way to start your 

herb garden.  

If you would like any help choosing the right soil or lighting conditions, please 

contact the office to speak to the gardening teachers Amanda and Nicole and 

we would love to help!  

LIBRARY CLUB - EVERY DAY - STARTING MONDAY 11 FEBRUARY 

The Library will be open every day at second half of lunchtime 

(2.05pm) starting 11 February. Listen for the announcement. 

Also just a reminder I open the Library on Monday - Thursday 

between 8.45am-9am for borrowing books from 11 February. 

Andrea Sertori - Library Teacher 

Information regarding Chess Club can be found near the end 

of this newsletter. 



Garden Boxes 

Make sure you visit the garden boxes near the Little A playground, at the east end of 

the school to see what’s new! 

Last year in Art, Year 3 students completed drawings to represent the  

seven indigenous (Wurundjeri) seasons. Designs featuring animals and plants were 

chosen and students painted weatherproof boards to add to the sustainability and 

seasonal messages. 

 

 

Kangaroo Apple Season  

By Nate and Aarush 
Luk (Eel) Season 

By Mareena I. 

Buath Gurru Season  

By Adrian N. Waring (Wombat) Season  

By Zoe L. 

Poorneet (Tadpole) Season  

By Kayden 
Guling (Orchid) Season  

By Isabella L. 

Biderap (dry) Season  

By Rosie 



SUSTAINABILITY AT DONBURN 

Hello everyone, we have started the year with a positive 

attitude towards sustainability having kicked off our new 

initiative, Nude Food Tuesdays. Nude Food is food without 

excess packaging, allowing Donburn to reduce the amount of plastic within the 

school environment and is a great step in the right direction towards reducing 

waste. We recommend using durable and reusable containers for school 

lunches which will also help us minimise waste. We have had great success 

with each class contributing to this great environmental challenge. See 

progress photos below. In the meantime, if you’re unsure of what’s recyclable 

here’s a chart to get you started.  

Did you know? Australians use up to 10 million plastic bags every day  

(4 billion every year!) 

If you have any suggestions or questions, please contact the office to speak to 

Nicole. I would love to hear any clever sustainable hacks you’ve currently 

implemented at home so that we too can trial them here at Donburn.   

DONBURN KITCHEN GARDEN  

Thanks for making  

Nude Food lunch boxes  

NUT FREE &  

WRAP FREE! 



SUSTAINABILITY AT DONBURN 



SUSTAINABILITY AT DONBURN 



YEARS 3 - 6 SWIMMING PROGRAM 

3R at Swimming 

All Year levels from Year 3 to 6 have been going swimming from Wednesday 

30 January until Friday 8 February. We will have 8 days of the Swimming 

Program. 

Every year level go swimming at different times during the morning.  

The Year 3 students leave Donburn at 12:15pm and our swimming  lesson 

starts at 12:45pm. We go to Aquarena Swimming Pool for our lessons and we 

are split  into 7 groups. 

In our groups, we learn all about Water Safety and we also learn lots of 

different strokes, such as Backstroke, Freestyle, Breaststroke and  Survival 

Backstroke. 

Swimming is lots of fun and we can’t wait until 

the last day which is Fun Day, when we will 

go on the water slides and on the jumping 

castle. 

We also can’t wait for our very first Swimming 

Carnival, next Wednesday at the Aquarena 

outside pool.  

We hope you can all come and watch us 

swim our best at the Donburn Carnival. 

By Year 3R 



YEARS 3 - 6 SWIMMING PROGRAM 

Year 3V at Swimming  

Term 1 kicked off with a splash in 3V. We travelled to Aquarena Aquatic and 

Leisure Centre every day from 30 January until 8 February with all the Year 3 

students. We learnt some exciting swimming techniques including survival 

backstroke, dolphin kick, freestyle, torpedo and how to scissor kick! We 

couldn’t have done this without our wonderful swimming teachers Holly and 

Maggie. Thank you also to the parents who showed their wonderful support 

during swimming.  

By Year 3V 

Year 3K at Swimming 

In the first two weeks of the year, all of the Year 3’s did a swimming program 

at Aquarena in Templestowe Lower.  

We got there by bus and were split into groups.  

Some of the skills we were taught were freestyle, backstroke, butterfly, 

stingray dive, mushroom float, survival backstroke, dolphin kick, soldier kick 

and how to enter the pool safely.  

This Friday, we will do some fun activities and we can’t wait! We hope there is 

an inflatable obstacle course! 

By Year 3K 



PE AND SPORT NEWS 

Physical Education lessons have started for the year.  

Please check with your class teacher which day your child has sessions and 

ensure your child is prepared with runners, a hat, drink bottle and sunscreen. 

Be Sunsmart! 

HOUSE SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The annual Donburn Primary School House Swimming 

Carnival is to be held on Wednesday 13 February at the 

Doncaster Aquarena Pool from 10am –12:30pm.  

All information has been posted on Compass and preference sheets have 

been handed out.. 

Please help your child select the appropriate events to participate in.  

Children must be able to swim a distance of 50 metres comfortably if they are 

to compete in any of 50m events otherwise they must only compete in the 

25m events or the novelty events. 

We do require the assistance of parents as officials and/or supervisors to 

ensure the smooth running of the day. Please let me know in person, via 

Compass or your child’s class teacher if you can assist asap. 

To help promote team spirit, children are encouraged to wear a t-shirt of the 

colour of their house team if they have one. They must bring their hats, 

sunscreen, a drink and snacks.  

Children with the fastest times in the 50m events will represent Donburn at the 

Doncaster District Swimming Carnival at the Doncaster Aquarena Pool. 

Anna Papamichael 

PE/Sport Coordinator 



SECOND HAND UNIFORM COORDINATOR/S NEEDED 

POSITION VACANT FOR SECOND HAND UNIFORM 

SALES COORDINATOR 

Donburn needs one or two people from our 

community to coordinate the sale and purchase of 

our second hand uniforms. This is a much 

appreciated service for the school community and 

requires your time for only one hour (9am to 10am 

or 3pm to 4pm) once a fortnight, on a day that 

suits you. It is a great way to be involved.  

Please apply at the 

office. 

 

 Your Name 

………………………………..………… 

Phone number 

………………………………….………… 

Description of the item (s) 

……………..…………………… 

Selling price Donated 

$………………   

 Clothing in good condition 

 Laundered 

IMPORTANT CANTEEN DATES FOR 2019 

Until Friday 8 February - Over counter sales only (snacks) 

Monday 11 February - Lunch orders begin again 

To all in the Donburn community, please consider 

volunteering for canteen this year. It is a vital resource to 

our school and a great way to make friends with other 

members of the Donburn community.  

Please contact me if you have any questions or would like to volunteer for 

2019.  

TO BE A CANTEEN HELPER - NO EXPERIENCE NEEDED 

CANTEEN NEWS 

To volunteer for Canteen please call VITINA 0434140739 

or EMAIL     

SUBJECT   Canteen Helper volunteering  

Attention Vitina 

 New menu 

coming out 

soon. 

 Please double 

check the new 

price list. 

 Update the 

class on the 

sticky beak 

label. 



Our Junior eSmart team have been extremely active this term. They have 

worked in liaison with School Council to establish a mobile phone policy for 

Donburn. The students were excited to help and contributed lots of great 

insight and input to this policy. Junior eSmarters have also assisted with 

including this information in the updated Student User Agreement, which will 

be distributed early in 2019! 

Thank you to the Junior eSmart team with their help in discussing this with 

their classes and contributing to the discussions within our meetings! 

Regards, Robyn Fraser. 

Office of the eSafety 

Commissioner is an 

extremely useful 

website for all to 

peruse. iParent is 

amazing for all areas 

of ICT. 

Well worth a look 

https://www.esmartschools.org.au/


COMMUNITY NEWS 
The Department of Education and Donburn Primary School Council do not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser or 

community group. No responsibility is accepted for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

The Department of Education and Donburn Primary School Council do not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser or 

community group. No responsibility is accepted for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. 

If you have a concern at any time regarding any issue to do with the school please feel free to mention it to 

Julie Hoskin (Principal) or Jarod Ryan (Assistant Principal). 

MANNINGHAM UNITING CHURCH PLAYGROUP 

Playgroup spaces available now. Manningham Uniting Church in Templestowe has spaces available at its Friday morning 

playgroup 9.30-11.30am.  Address: 109 Wood Street Templestowe (access from carpark to hall) 

For children 0-5 years and their parents, grandparents and carers.  Craft, painting, playdough, messy play, outdoor and 

indoor play all included each session.   More details from Chris toddlers@manninghamuc.org or Claire 0410827597 

 

INDIVIDUAL EYELASH EXTENSIONS 

Applied to each individual eyelash - No more mascara! Completely harmless to your natural lashes when applied correctly. 

Home based business in Donvale, professionally trained and qualified.  Call Bec 0430 318 172. 

 

DONBURN BADMINTON  

Thursday Mornings from 9:15am - 11am (a change of day and now for Dads and Mums)  Come and join us at social 

badminton. Bring your friends. Get to know members of Donburn community.  Great exercise, even better coffee. Call or 

text Allison (Raf and Asher’s mum) 0400 984 288. Even if you’ve never tried, you can cheer us on. Kiddies and bubs 

welcome. 

 

MOTHERS OF PRESCHOOLERS (MOPS)- Structured mother’s group with crèche in Doncaster for mums of kids  

aged 0-6 years. Two Wednesday mornings per month during school term. Socialise, eat, learn, craft and RELAX! 

First session free for new mums -Call/text Donburn mum Margaret 0410 120 446 e: mops@holytrinitydoncaster.org.au. 

SLAMIN TENNIS & FITNESS (800 Doncaster Rd, Doncaster) 2016 Victorian ANZ Tennis Hot Shots Coach of the 

Year Vicky Lee – hosting lessons and competitions for children from 3 years of age, as well as advanced squad training, 

private lessons, and lessons for Mums and Dads. No experience necessary. Simply mention Donburn Primary when 

booking for a special bonus! Vicky Lee (m) 0403 129 648 or www.slamin.com.au 

 

PRESSED FOR TIME IRONING – Free pickup and delivery $15.00 per hour. Returned back under plastic wraps. Call 

Melanie on 0412 812 271. 

 

MENDING AND ALTERATIONS – Zips, hems, lengthening, shortening, taking-in or letting-out. Grandmother and 

grandfather of Emmi, Year 6 and Dean, Year 2, with over 50 years experience as a tailor and a dressmaker. Call Andrea 

on 9842 7860, East Doncaster. 

 

HAIRDRESSER - please call Kathy on 0468 457 358 for an appointment. 

 

SUKI KIDS Designer Wear - Designs by a Donburn mum. Ethically made. Girls sizes 7 - 14. Purchase online 

www.sukikids.com.au. Free postage for orders $50+. 

 

CONTINENTAL MITCHAM - Stanley Chen (Parent) Director 582 Whitehorse Road, Mitcham   

e: conti.mitcham@gmail.com   www.continental-tyres.com.au 

 

SPEEDCUBE www.speedcube.com.au - Can you “solve the puzzle?”  Bright and Colorful – Increases Spatial IQ  Enter 

discount code “donburn” for free delivery. Only for Doncaster East and surrounding areas. 

 

CURRAWONG TENNIS CLUB (Cnr Reynolds & Springvale Roads, East Doncaster) 

Extensive Junior Coaching Program  Junior Groups  (5-18 years), Private Lessons, Friday Social Tennis, Friday Night 

Junior League, Weekend Competition, Holiday Programs & Round Robins, Free Trial and Assessment and Ladies Tennis 

Using the app - COMPASS SCHOOL MANAGER APP 

Using the web link - https://donburn-vic.compass.education  

or click on the link on our web site -  www.donburn.vic.edu.au 

mailto:toddlers@manninghamuc.org
mailto:mops@holytrinitydoncaster.org.au
http://www.slamin.com.au
http://www.speedcube.com.au/

